Student Voice Committee 





CONFIRMED
Notes of the meeting held on 9th January 2012
Present: Andrew Ireland (AI) (Chair), Anne Allerston (AA), Jesse Banovic (JB), Mandi Barron (MB), Scott Bellamy (SB), Paul Breakwell (PB), Joff Cooke (JC), Fiona Cownie (FC), Barbara Dyer (BD), Nikki Finnes (NF) (Secretary), Stacey Gale (SG), Helen Impett (HI), Kate Jones (KJ), Jacky Mack (JM), Andrew Main (AM), Liam Sheridan (LS), Catherine Symonds (CS), Jennifer Taylor (JT), Claire Wilkinson (CW) 
1.
Apologies: Jenny Jenkin, Jill Beard and Stuart Laird
2 NSS

- Key messages and information for staff

2.1 AI, SG. LS and PB met with John Vinney and Tim McIntyre Bhatty immediately prior to this meeting to discuss BU’s key messages for promoting the NSS.

2.2 The key messages were discussed at length and the following agreed.  The statements would be sent to Legal Services and Ipsos MORI for agreement.
Action: AI

Original statement

Your chance to tell the world about your experience as a BU student
Ipsos Mori may not approve this as they may consider that ‘the world’ includes employers, who should not be linked to the promotion.  Agreed to keep ‘world’ in and see what Ipsos MORI come back with.
Agreed statement (keep as first statement)
Tell the world about your Bournemouth University experience – complete the NSS 
Original statement

Your voice will help BU and help inform new students where to study
The group felt that ‘will help BU’ weakened the statement as it may imply that we need help.  If this was kept ‘help’ would need to be qualified.  It was also felt that ‘where to study’ was not appropriate.
Agreed statement (move to third statement)
Your views will inform future students about your course.
Original statement

Put your course on the map – enter the NSS 

The group agreed to remove this statement.
Original statement 
Rate your experience since you started at BU, not just the last few weeks, so consider your response carefully.
Agreed statement (move to second statement)
Rate your overall experience from the start, not just the last few weeks
New statement (fourth statement)
If you’re proud of your course and your achievements – shout about it!

New statement (fifth statement)
There are five options for each question.  Overall student satisfaction is the combined percentage of responses ‘definitely agree’ and ‘mostly agree’.  The other three, including the middle answer ‘neither agree or disagree’ do not count towards student satisfaction.

Artwork with emotions (happy/sad faces) would be developed by M&C to go with this statement.

The intention was that this statement would help explain how the scoring works to students.  It aimed to encourage them to make their minds up one way or the other and to only score a ‘3’ if this is really what they feel is appropriate to their experience.    

3 SES

Secretary’s note – it had been agreed with Tim McIntyre Bhatty since the last meeting to change the name of the survey from Student Experience Survey to Student Engagement Survey.

- Marketing
3.1 The main focus by M&C would be on promoting NSS, but there would be some specific marketing for the SES as well.  This would not be in print form but online mainly using myBU.  The Student Reps would also be asked to promote the SES and this had already been referred to during training.  
3.2 It was agreed that PB would ask Jacqueline Mccaffrey to arrange a small sub group meeting with Jennifer Taylor, Joff Cooke, Kate Jones, Nikki Finnes and other interested parties prior to the next meeting on 23rd January.  The remit of the sub group would be to agree a marketing plan and incentives.  An information sheet explaining to staff which students were included in the survey and which were not would also be developed.  The marketing plan would be formally agreed on 23rd January.

Action: PB 
Action: SVC Sub Group
- Reporting tool update
3.3
A meeting had been arranged for AI, SB, JT and NF to meet with EIS on 17th January to discuss the SES reporting tool updates required: ability to edit comments; storage of multiple surveys; ability to compare data; images for additional questions.  JT agreed to try and meet with EIS earlier than this so as not to delay developments.  An update would be provided to the group on 23rd January.
4 PTES
Secretary’s note – it was agreed following the meeting with AI and JT that the PTES would open on 19th April and run until 14th June to avoid it clashing, as far as possible, with the SES.  There would be further discussion about PTES at the next meeting.
2011/12 meetings: 

Monday 23rd January 1 – 3pm – C125
Monday 6th February – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 5th March – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 2nd April – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 30th April – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 28 May – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 25 June – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 23 July – 1 – 3 pm – TBC
